TEBAY PARISH COUNCIL
Chair – Mr. Adrian Todd, Honeypot House, Gaisgill
Clerk – Mrs. M. Longworth , Yew Tyree Farm, Greenholme
Tel - 015396 24900
Email -  clerk@tebaypc.org.uk

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 31st JULY 2024 AT THE METHODIST HALL, TEBAY AT 7.30pm

Present – Cllrs A. Todd (chair); A. Meadowcroft; B. Kipling; J. Hoggarth and S. Ainsworth Hammond
Westmorland and Furness Councillor Phil Dew
1 member of the public and the clerk.

1.  Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were received from Westmorland and Furness Councillor J. Murray. 

2.  Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest in any item on the Agenda.

3.  Minutes of the Meeting of 26th June 2024
The Minutes were signed as a true record of the above meeting.

4.  Outstanding Business
4.1  The defibrillators were all reported to be in a good condition.  However, the telephone box at the station was becoming overgrown with vegetation and the clerk was asked to mention this to the grounds maintenance contractors.

4.2  Mount Pleasant Play Area
The chair reported that he was inspecting the chains to the swings and he would assess what remedial work was needed.Terraces Play Area
The chair would try to speak to the landowner about renewing the lease.
4.3  Stone horse trough.  The chair was endeavouring to source another stonemason to carry out the work required.
4.4  Art work on the roundabout.  The clerk reported that the artist had agreed that his original drawings could be used and the chair had contacted a local metal-worker who might be able to make the sculpture.  The chair had costed the making of the base at approximately £5000.  The clerk was instructed to obtain the drawings showing the design of the sculpture so that the work could be assessed and costed.
4.5  Footpaths.  The Cinder Path is not the responsibility of the parish council and the clerk was instructed to contact Countryside Access to see what maintenance plans were in place for its upkeep.  The new path along the main road was the responsibility of the Yorkshire Dales National Park and the clerk was asked to contact them to find out what maintenance plans were in place.

5.  Highways
5.1  Gullies and drains.  
Westmorland and Furness Councillor Phil Dew reported that the road drain at Church Street had been partially attended to and the obstructing tree roots removed.  He had been informed that the road sweeper had visited, but it was pointed out by a member of the public that the road at Galloper had not been cleaned.	
5.2  Pedestrian crossing at the school.
Cllr Phil Dew reported  the need for a pedestrian crossing was being assessed by W & F Council.

6.  Planning
6.1  Westmorland and Furness Council application 2024/1127/FPA for the change of use of a residential garage to vehicle repair garage (Use Class B2) at 1 Scaur Terrace, Tebay.
Objection to be lodged on the following grounds:
a)  Unsuitable use in a residential area
b)  Possible intensification of parking in the vicinity
c)  Use of a private road would lead to  drivers being uninsured
d)  Possible environmental damage and pollution from waste materials

6.2  Westmorland and Furness Council application 2024/1209/FPA for retrospective permission for erection of an open-ended and open-sided lean-to extension to garage at 1 Scaur Terrace, Tebay.
No objection.

7.  Finance
The following accounts were approved for payment:
M. Longworth – salary for July and August					£464.00						
HMPG – PAYE for July and August					             116.00
Cumbria Payroll Services								   34.80
Northern Arb – grounds maintenance						2478.00
106 Bus Partnership – donation							  500.00

8.  Correspondence
The clerk was instructed to respond to the public consultation on Public Space Protection Orders.
The chair reported on the recent meeting of the 106 Bus Partnership 
The clerk was instructed to arrange for the generator at the Social Club to be serviced.  The electrical connections from the generator to the Club were not the responsibility of the parish council.
  

8.  Public Participation
Some areas where strimming and grass cutting had not been done were identified and the clerk was asked to instruct the contractors to mow/strim from the salt bin to the seat at Church Street and also around the fruit trees at the recreation ground.
The cattle grid would shortly require attention and the fence had not been repaired.
It was noted that there were insufficient bins at the recycling centre and the clerk was asked to report this to Westmorland and Furness Council

9.  Report of the Westmorland and Furness Councillor P. Dew
The closure of the road between Orton and Shap was discussed and Councillor Phil Dew had asked for additional signage at Junction 39 of the M6 advising motorists of the alternative route to Orton.
The proposed works to the A66 had been postponed again.

10.  Date and Time of Next Meeting
The next meeting will take place on Wednesday 25th September 2024 at The Methodist Hall, Tebay at 7.30 pm.

M. Longworth (clerk)


Signed as a true record   ………………………….

Dated  ……………………………………






